December 9, 2019
The City Council met in the Council Room on December 9, 2019 with the following members present: Cal Lundeen, Julie Aasness, Deb Berry, Chuck Steffenson and Colleen Shores and the following absent: NONE
  
Others Present: Dave Bedore, Ardell Hendrickson, Donnie Peschel-School, Tyler Anderson, David Anderson, Rick Evavold, Bob Shores, Brandon Borgstrom, Tom Shea, Jerry Buse and Diana K. Olson
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Mayor Lundeen. 
A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Berry and carried to approve the December 9th agenda.

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Steffenson and carried to approve the November 12th Council Minutes with the wording change on reviews.
The meeting was paused at 7:06 PM for the TNT on the 2020 Budget.

There were no comments.

The meeting was resumed at 7:07 PM.

There were no guest concerns.

The Fire department ordered some turnout gear for their DNR Grant.  The FEMA grant will be submitted in January and that is for new turnout gear and SCBA’s.  They are working on a Bremer grant also.

West Central EMS is coming out with a matching communication grant soon.

They are waiting for the steel for the fire hall addition roof.

Donnie spoke with the council on the possibility of the City selling the community center to the school.  The City wanted the School board to come back with a proposal.  The City would have to have some public hearings before they would make a decision either way about the Community Center.  
The water service line broke that goes to the community center.  We will wait unit we figure out the cost and then figure out who is paying what.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Steffenson and carried to adopt Ordinance #99 Fire Department Billing Ordinance.  The ordinance shall become effective once published.  (Ordinance attached)

A motion was made by Lundeen and died for lack of second to move streets and alleys in the 2020 budget to $65,000.

A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Steffenson and carried to change the streets/alleys line item in the 2020 budget to $70,000 instead of $75,000.

Berry Opposed

Council Member Cal Lundeen introduced the following resolution and moved its adoption:

Resolution No. 19-006

Approving 2019 Tax Levy, Collectible in 2020

BE IT RESOLVED, by the council of the City of Evansville, County of Douglas, Minnesota, that the following sums of money be levied for the current year, collectible in 2020, upon taxable property in the City of Evansville for the following purposes:

General Fund—



$ 201,798

Fire Fund—




$ 17,325

2016 Bond TIF Levy—


$ 8,513

Total Levy—




$ 227,636

The City Clerk is hereby instructed to transmit a certified copy of this resolution to the County auditor of Douglas County, Minnesota.

The foregoing resolution was duly seconded by Colleen Shores and upon vote being taken the following voted in favor thereof: Chuck Steffenson, Colleen Shores, Cal Lundeen, Julie Aasness & Deb Berry

And the following voted against the same:  NONE

WHEREUPON said resolution was declared duly passed and adopted this 9th December 2019.

Both the tower and treatment plant are up and running.  The old tower has been emptied and it is still scheduled for removal in January.

Council Member Deb Berry introduced the following resolution and moved its adoption:

RESOLUTION 19-007

RESOLUTION ACCEPTING DONATION RECEIVED

Whereas, Minnesota Statues Section 465.03 provides that donations to the City be accepted by resolution of the City Council; and 

Whereas, the City of Evansville has received the following donation:

Evansville Historical Foundation
$1,000

6/2019

(General)

Evansville Historical Foundation
$10,000
5/2019

(Fire)

Arlynn & Susie Johnson

$10,000
6/2019

(Fire)


Evansville Firemen’s Relief

$6,260

1/2019

(Fire)

Evansville Firemen’s Relief

$5,670

3/2019

(Fire)

Evansville Firemen’s Relief

$11,147.25
7/2019

(Fire)

Evansville Firemen’s Relief

$12,750
10/2019
(Fire)

Now, therefore, be it resolved by the City Council of the City of Evansville, Minnesota:

That the City graciously appreciates and accepts these donations and will use it as prescribed.

The foregoing resolution was duly seconded by Julie Aasness and upon vote being taken the following voted in favor thereof: Chuck Steffenson, Colleen Shores, Cal Lundeen, Julie Aasness & Deb Berry

And the following voted against the same:  NONE

WHEREUPON said resolution was declared duly passed and adopted this 9th December, 2019.

A motion was made by Lundeen, seconded by Berry and carried to transfer funds from general-$45,000, water-$9,452, sewer-$9,452 and TIF 1-4-$2,000 to the 2010 Debt Service.
A motion as made by Lundeen, seconded by Steffenson and carried to transfer funds from general-$24,391, water-$24,391, sewer-$24,391 and TIF 1-2-$25,000 to the 2016 Debt Service.

The Council looked over the snow plowing policy and would like to look at copies of snow plowing ordinances.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Shores and carried to table looking at a blight ordinance until February 2020.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Steffenson and carried to apply for a $10,000 matching grant from West Central Initiative (WCI) for an economic development plan.

A motion as made by Lundeen, seconded by Berry and carried to approve the form for request for qualifications for a City attorney and send out for interest.

Coffee/Cookie day at the Hall is on December 18th from 9-3 PM.

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Steffenson and carried to approve the LG220 from the Evansville Area Sportsmen’s Club, and waive the 10% and 30-day waiting period to the City, to have a raffle at the Railroad and 2nd Event Center on February 15, 2020.

Tyler gave a quote for new light fixtures and lights for the hall.  We are going to waiting until 2020 to see if some rebates are available.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Lundeen and carried to approve TIF Payments once Shelly has them calculated.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Shores and carried to approve the paying of bills that come in before the end of the year to clear the books.  Lundeen can approve and Clerk is to send copies via text to Council.

Property pins for the Dennis Shores property will be replaced as soon as the surveyors can come and do it.

The ECD has received some individual donations.  They are in the process of replacing the siding at the old restaurant building. 
Council would like to look at doing random drug testing and updating the personnel policy with that.

A motion was made by Lundeen, seconded by Steffenson and carried to approve an employee disciplinary form.
A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Aasness and carried to approve the December bills and authorize payment. (List Attached)
The Council meeting was paused at 9:02 PM for employee reviews per State Statute 13D.

Council meeting was resumed at 10:43 PM

Council will discuss wages in January but they feel that employees will get a 1.6% COLA.  Goals were set for all employees.


A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Aasness and carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:49 PM.   
Diana K. Olson
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